
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

Recreation Meeting – June 5, 2017 
5:00 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, 

Julie Moore, Mike Cormier and Sally Cohen (via Skype). 

Moved by:  J. Moore     Seconded by: M. Cormier  

        Carried 

Resolved to accept the minutes of May 9, 2017   

 
HILTON FAMILY YARD SALE- JUNE 24, 2017 
 
Paula has put in a small classified ad announcing the “Save the Date” for the Hilton 
Family Yard Sale which has gone into the May 29th issue of the Island Clippings.  She 
will also be putting a ¼ page ad into the Clippings for the next two weeks.  Mike and 
Paula will pick up the signs after the yard sale.  Julie and Paula will man the sale of the 
maps in front of the Community Hall.  To date we have five people signed up and 
hopefully with the advertising in the Clippings we will get more registered.  Mike, Paula 
and Julie will start setup of the tent on Friday June 23rd after 4:30.  Julie will ask Debbie 
if she would also be available.  Julie and Darren have put up the banner announcing the 
yard sale. 
 
 
CLICKER TRAINING FOR DOGS COURSE-JUNE 10, 2017 
 
Paula informed the committee that to date we have only had two inquiries about the 
course.  One person is signed up and the other has yet to bring in payment.  In order for 
the course to run we need four people and a maximum of six.    
 
FORBES PARK-SAND 
 
Julie was wondering if we were bringing on more sand for the park.  Paula let everyone 
know that there has been a load dropped off and it still needs to get spread. 
 
 
 
 



COMMUNITY NIGHT PRIZES 
 
Community Night prizes have been purchased with the exception of the three prizes 
that we need for Chair and Blanket.  Julie has offered to go to the workshop and count 
how many lollipops we need for the lollipop tree.  Paula had seen lollipops at Dollarama 
that would be more cost effective than the Tootsie Roll pops and they also them at the 
Wholesalers. 
 
METIS SYCP INVOLVEMENT IN CN 
 
Paula showed the committee the email from the Metis Nation of Ontario Youth Cultural 
Program stating how they would like to be a part of our Community Night.  They would 
be more than interested in taking part in the parade and afterwards would like to show 
how they do their crafts and jigging and also some historical presentations.  The 
committee is very excited about this addition to our Community Night activities. 
 
DUNK TANK 
 
Correspondence was received from Bruce Mines about the Chamber of Commerce 
using our dunk tank for their Canada 150 celebration.  Recreation has decided to let 
them use the tank in exchange for us being able to use their cotton candy machine this 
year for Community Night. 
 
OTHER ACTIVITIES AND IDEAS 
 
Paula brought forward the names of two people that were interested in buying the old 
BBQ’s from Recreation.  The price for each would be $25.00. 
 
Resolved to sell the older Recreation Committee BBQ’s for $25.00. 
 
Moved by: M. Cormier     Seconded by: J. Moore 
        Carried 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 5:00 p.m. on 
Monday July 4, 2017 
 
Moved by: J. Moore      Seconded by: S. Cohen  
        Carried 


